July 15, 2015 – Condo Board Minutes
Executive Session opened at 6:15 pm.  In attendance were Noelle Foster, Ted Sookiasian, Dorothy Reilly.

Delinquencies showed improvement at $31,509.77, down by $6529 from last month.  One delinquency was noted at $1284 but not in collection.  Board would like Keith to check on that.

Two leases were approved:  units 201Q and 205J.

Regular session started at 6:30.

Minutes for June were approved and signed – with the request to Keith to clarify status of backflow testing, amended in minutes.

Financials – regarding contributions to reserves, Ted (treasurer) will try to avoid the conclusion of the Reserve Study, which projects need to more than double our annual association fee, by changing the time line as well as the extent of renovations and repairs required.  The goal is to arrive at a more realistic figure.  Ted hopes to complete this work by late summer.

Contractor services – board would like a quote from Northwest Pest for installation of bird-control equipment to repel birds roosting in portico entranceways of buildings 201 and 205.  (Keith please note)
Board members were unsure of extent of association liability in connection with bees/birds on individual porches and patios and were hoping to have owners pay for some of these charges.  Keith has indicated that these areas are “limited common areas”, which are the responsibility of association.  The pest control spraying covers for insects and bees, but not for birds, which incur additional charges.  

Repairs and Maintenance –

1. Backflow testing – again, please clarify status of testing

2. Letter to Ryan/NVR Homes – all three officers voted to mail letter from lawyer as soon as possible, with other 2 officers to vote by email.

3. Attic repair inspection at 200 – discussion ensued with the wish that someone had taken photos of “evidence” during the two inspections of attic.  Attendees feel that Bruce is qualified and has the advantage of knowing exactly what to order for the project.  More discussion will take place when all officers are present.

In addition, relative to the attic problem, board wishes to give 4th floor residents light bulbs to be kept on 24/7 in the outdoor closets during the winter months.  Homeowners would be reimbursed for electric usage.

4.  Regarding carpet replacement, board members would replace floor coverings on first floors with a hard-surface material such as tile along with carpet runners on top.

Meeting adjourned at 7:30 pm.
Submitted by Dorothy Reilly

